
116 SECRET ARIES' REPORT 

Meetings. 

Yet again these have been rather thin on the ground, those taking place being poorly 

attended. 
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LIBRARY REPORT 

The Library has continued to grow by exchanges with proceedings and donations. Two 
new bookcases have alleviated the pressure on shelf space. Thanks are due to Tim Atkinson, 
H. Daniel Gebauer, Ray Mansfield, Mike Norton, Dave Savage and Max Unwin for donations 
of journals, manuscripts and books, and to Brian Boycott and Wanda Owen for bookcases. 

New additions 

Wigmore Swallet Bristol Exploration Club Caving Report No 23, Oct 1997. 

of the Island. Alan G 
Jamaica Underground: The Caves, Sinkholes & Underground Rivers 

Fincham. The Press, University of the West Indies, 1997. 

Malaysian Cave Bibliography. Liz Price. Privately published, 1997. 

History of Cave Science. T R Shaw. Sydney University Speleological Society, 1992. 

New exchanges 

Theoretical & Applied Karstology, Romania 

Tony Boycott 
Librarian 

Proc. Urnv. Bri stol Spelaeol. Soc .. 1998, 2 1 (2). 117-1 21 

OBITUARIES 

PROFESSOR R.J.G. SAVAGE 1927-1998 

It is with feelings of great sadness and loss that we record the untimely death on 9th 
May, of Robert Savage, President of the Society for thirteen years between 1977 and 1990, a 
vice-president from 1991 and an editorial advisor or member of the editorial committee from 
1966 to 1990. 

Bob was born in Belfast, where his father was a civil servant, but was proud to trace his 
ancestry from an Ulster family of Norman origin, first established in the Ards peninsula of 
County Down in the late 12th century; Edmund Spencer's 16th century 'Savage of the Ards' 
The eponymous Robert Ie Sauvage was one of the twenty knightly companions of John de 
Courcy, who led the first Anglo-Norman foray north into Ulster in 1177. Knowing this, it was an 
irresistible temptation to see Norman lineage in Bob's tall spare frame, his high cheekbones and 
forehead, his aquiline nose, his patrician assurance and quiet dignity combined with charm and a 
bubbling sense of humour. His twinkling eye and his lightly pitched Ulster voice as he embarked 
on the leg-pulling of a serious colleague or on a less than serious geological anecdote remain as 
vivid memories . 

Bob was educated in Belfast and Dublin, going on to read Zoology and Geology at 
Queen's Univers ity, Belfast, before completing his studies with a PhD at University College, 
London. He came to the Geology Department in Bristol in 1954, initially as curator of the 
Geology Museum, subsequently as a lecturer, remaining until his retirement in 1992. An 
occasion which he recalled with particular pleasure and humour, was showing H.M. The Queen 
round the museum when she came to open the Queen 's Building. 

Vertebrate palaeontology was his chosen field , with a wide compass, but with the 
evolution of Tertiary mammals as the central theme. His achievements in teaching at under­
graduate and post-graduate level , in fieldwork across five continents, Europe, Asia, South 
America, Australia and, especially, Africa, and in laboratory study and publication and editing 
of major works of scholarship and haute vulgarisation, are appropriately chronicled in obituary 
notices elsewhere and in the appreciation given by Prof. Benton at the celebratory meeting held 
in his honour by the Linnean Society of London in 1994. They were recognised by the award 
first in 1966 of the title of Reader and then in 1982 of a Personal Chair. 

Among his many other interests were historic buildings and gardens, artificial grottoes 
and follies. Fittingly the gathering at Goldney House after his funeral allowed us to visit the 
beautiful grotto in whose restoration he played a leading role. 

In Bristol, Bob was soon involved with the Society 's work, in 1955 he was helping 
Desmond Donovan to recover and identify faunal material from the late Pleistocene ' Bone Bed' 
at Brean Down. Between 1960 and 1980, five papers by him appeared in Proceedings, mostly 
on mammalian faunal remains from sites investigated by the Society, but also including a find of 
Merck's Rhinoceros from Worlebury Hill, Weston-super-Mare (1980). He contributed book 
reviews and obituary notices, including those for two other distinguished 
palaeontologists,Martin Hinton and Wilfred Jackson, and for our former president, Dr E.K. 
Tratrnan, as well as a bibliography of Tratrnan's publications. He was always willing to oblige 
with spot identifications of remains from excavations in progress, including the occasion when 
Tratrnan approached him in the Senior Common Room, bearing a fossil tooth from the quarry at 


